FM WEEKLY ACTIVITY REPORT—September 10 and 17, 2007

SIGNIFICANT EVENTS PLANNED
LEAVE DONOR-- Leave Donor WebTADS training at the NSSC is scheduled for Sept 10-12.  The automation of leave donor in WebTADS is scheduled for implementation Oct 3. Prepared a HR Bulletin regarding the automation of the Leave Donor Program in WebTADS.  This is currently under review by the Office of Customer Satisfaction & Communication prior to forwarding to OHCM for approval and distribution. We have requested a distribution date NLT Sep 14,  2007. 

Brenda Burks will be attending the Shared Services Summit in September in Las Vegas.

FBWT-Pam Gibson will be traveling to JSC for FBWT training in mid-Sept.

STATUS OF MAJOR ITEMS OR EFFICIENCIES IMPLEMENTED
GSA Smart Pay II – Working on final requirements for the fleet/travel task order.  

Paper Check Conversion (PCC)--FMD personnel had a teleconference with Treasury FMS personnel on September 13, 2007 to continue work on implementing PCC at the NSSC and possibly at the Centers prior to the workload transition. PCC fully automates and improves the collection, reconciliation, research, and reporting processes associated with over the counter type check collections.  Internal preparation and communication will continue over the next weeks to implement the NSSC PCC operations by November 2007.  

Pay. Gov—-the formal request to assist with prioritizing Pay.Gov IT requirements was prepared for Director of the Service Delivery Directorate. 

--FMD personnel have been in contact with IT on programming requirements for Pay.Gov implementation. A Change request has been issued to IT for the requirements but there is still some doubt as to where this requirement ranks with other IT requirements. A formal request is being prepared for Director of the Service Delivery Directorate to aid in prioritizing IT work. 

--Applications have been approved for the NSSC to accept credit card payments and on-line check payments.  Federal Reserve Bank has set up accounts with MasterCard, Visa, AmEx and Discover for the payments.  

PCS SOFTWARE- moveLINQ System - the COS team has entered the Accounting Code data into the system in preparation for testing.  A new per diem rate file was issued from the vendor and it has been loaded into the system.  9/17--The software is now ready to begin input of data to the test database.  Problems were experienced with printing when the latest version update was installed.  NASA received a price quote from moveLINQ’s in the amount of $29,504.80 on an automated load of historical documents.  The team will proceed with a manual entry of these documents.

PCS COUNSELING-- the COS SP team created a matrix to capture the COS process and how Remedy will accommodate work tracking.  The COS team met to review the matrix.  The COS team was informed this week that Prudential will be performing the counseling rather than the NSSC.  Prudential was be onsite at the NSSC on September 13-14.  The process is now being modified to incorporate changes based on interaction with Prudential.  The Team also updated "NASA's Guide to an Easier Move" and it is being reviewed by the HR POC.  
9/17--The NSSC participated in a Post Award Conference Meeting with Prudential for the Relocation Contract.  Discussions were held on the contract, the current relocation counseling process, and household goods shipment allowances.  A walkthrough of the proposed counseling process was conducted and a follow up telecom with Prudential will be held tentatively on 9/19/07.  The NSSC is providing Prudential with POC information, Organization Chart, pre-forms for authorization process, and a process flowchart.  Frequent telecons will be held initially during the start up process to monitor the progress and issues that arise from the process.  

YEAR-END
--The NSSC Travel Team held a Year End Start Up discussion with the Competency Center Travel Team on Friday, September 7.  The telecon discussed the following items:

· Start Up File Processing - the NSSC and CC plan to implement the process used last year end in order to process backlogged files as quickly as possible.  The weekends of October 13-14 and October 20-21 are tentatively being marked as weekends requiring Treasury and CC support.  The details of the backlog processing will firm up once we get closer and determine when payments can begin.  The NSSC will complete a separate SR for the October after hours support request.  One has already been issued for support required for September 25.

· Communications to Centers - the CC will be having a daily tag up during Start-Up processing.  The Centers should use this forum to communicate Travel Processing issues.  The NSSC will also provide statuses on backlog processing in this forum.  A concern was raised by the NSSC that the CC tag up last year concentrated on major SVU issues.  Jean Brantley expressed that the CC management team is wanting to ensure Travel is included in the regular Core Financial tagups and will support the travel issues that may arise.

· Travel Accrual - Jean Brantley will verify with Steve Lane that Treasury Cancellations can be reversed and Unconfirmed DIT's can be confirmed after the accrual.

9/17--NSSC Travel continues to work several year end activities including Unliquidated Obligations, WBS Changes, Open Invoices, and Treasury Cancellations.  

TRAVEL RECEIPTS--The Travel Team drafted an email clarifying the airline receipt requirement and what constitutes a proper receipt.  The communication has been sent to Helen Harris in the OCFO at her request to review and assist in the process.  This communication will be sent to all NASA employees once approved.  

EXT TDY--The Travel Team has been working with Headquarters on potentially allowing EXTTDY employees to utilize Government Vehicles at the EXTTDY location rather than POV's and rental cars.  This could prove to be a substantial cost savings.  A telecon was held this week with Mr. Claus Staefe, the NASA GSA Fleet Representative to discuss a possible process.

Ext TDY--The Travel Team is working on a procedure to capture Pre-Paid Rent in the EXTTDY Process.  This process will assist employees who are not eligible for an advance, but require a deposit for apartment lodging.  

TRAVEL--The Travel Team continues to monitor Unconfirmed DIT's, research Open Invoices, and reset payments to be made as a result of a Treasury Cancellations.  These activities become increasingly important as we approach year end closing and the final balancing of the FMS-224. 

eTravel--KSC and the NSSC are the participants in the Pilot Project.  A delta Critical Design Review will be held in early October.  EDS is expected to have 2-4 of NASA's critical Requests for Change (RFC's) loaded into the production environment at the end of September.  These RFC's are critical to NASA moving forward with the Pilot Project.  Sandra Wescovich has been selected to be the e-Travel representative for the NSSC.  Sandra and Leslie Anderson will be attending the meeting at KSC.
The NSSC participated in the eTravel Pilot Center Readiness Review at KSC on September 12-13.  Discussions were held on the history of the project, status of outstanding issues and the going-forward approach.  Highlights are as follows:

· The Pilot Center is expected to go live with the 8.2 Release on April 18, 2008.  All other Centers will go live in October 2008.    

· Two Sprint Reviews will be held at the CC the week of 11/5/07 and 12/10/07 and the NSSC will be participating in this session.  

· The NSSC will participate in the Systems Integration Testing tentatively scheduled for January – March 2008.  This will be the primary Training for the NSSC technicians who will be disbursing in FedTraveler.com

· The NASA requirements for the EXTTDY (Request for Change 1031) are scheduled for delivery on 9/24/07.  

· Two of the 22 Business Process Review (BPR) decisions are being revisited.  First is that there will be a recommendation for the Split Pay functionality to be delayed until the new Credit Card Vendor comes on-board.  Second is the BPR decision that Travel Advances should no longer be issued.  Current policy allows for employees to receive an advance if they do not have a government credit card or for travel to remote locations.  This currently conflicts with the BPR decision and no integration work has been done to accommodate advances.  

· The NSSC will integrate project tasks into KSC’s project schedule.

· One of the BPR decisions is that Required Receipts must be attached to the voucher before payment.  The NSSC will become part of the process for ensuring these receipts are attached.  Decisions will need to be made on the process for when receipts are not attached and support for that decision will be required for Go-Live.  

· Overall, the NSSC will benefit from being a part of the Pilot implementation for when the NSSC as an entity goes live in October 2008.

TRANSITION OPEN ISSUES BEING WORKED

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE/ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE ISSUES/FBWT—

--AR/ Henry Daniels and Debbie Dale attended a meeting with Cathy Claunch at GSFC to discuss Reimbursable billing. The thought process has changed from if reimbursable billing transitions to NSSC, to what will it take for the NSSC to process reimbursable billing.

 --Grants- the Grants payment activity will transition to the NSSC in April 2008 if the re-engineered grants process can be included in the SAP 8.2 release. 

-- AR/Streamlined the procedures for receipt of checks/cash

--Integrated the Communication plan for AP/AR/FBWT

-AP/Workflow--SAP Workflow has been recommended for routing invoices.  How, and when to implement SAP Workflow at Centers not using it is being worked.
--FI Invoices--AP Core Team recommended using SAP Outside Buyer Role as opposed to FI Invoice Role for majority of miscellaneous type payments.  Team now needs to reach consensus on which miscellaneous payments will be processed via Outside Buyer Role and which payments will remain as FI Invoices.

--Cost--Procedure is being refined for requesting insufficient /missing cost from Centers once the AP function transitions to the NSSC.
--Reimbursables--Processing of Reimbursable Billings. 
--AP/AR/FBWT--Center and NSSC Roles and Responsibilities are being worked and will be presented at the F2F September 10-11 at the NSSC
--AP/AR/FBWT--Project Schedule updates and Process Flows.

FBWT-Worked the PWS/DRD, staffing/hiring, SRs, TP and CP

METRICS

TRAVELThere are 761 vouchers awaiting review as of 9/6/2007.  Payments for the week of Sept 4-7 totaled 2,841.  
PCS TAXES—None posted this week. Off payroll cycle. 
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE/ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE—

Number of Payments Certified processed _10_

Number of Claims for Reimbursements processed (External Training) 56
Number of On-site Training request processed (Internal Training) _1__
Number of Checks deposited ____2___________
INTERNAL CONTROLS—
Number of audits in progress – 1
